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                Office of         
Personnel Management        Washington, D.C. 20415-0001 
 
 
      
 
 

 
Mr. Michael Ding 
America First Legal Foundation 
611 Pennsylvania Ave SE #231 
Washington, DC 20003 
 
Dear Mr. Ding: 

 
This is in response to your Freedom of Information/Privacy Act (FOI/PA) appeal, dated 
November 2, 2022, and received in the Office of the General Counsel, Office of 
Personnel Management (OPM), on November 2, 2022.  In your letter, you state that you 
are appealing a denial of your initial FOIA request.  However, you (perhaps 
inadvertently) did not include a complete copy of your initial request.  Therefore, in order 
to better determine the merits of your appeal, and in accordance with the requirements of 
5 CFR 294.110(d), please send a copy of your initial request, as well a complete copy of 
any letter denying your request.  You may send this information to my attention at the 
address below.  Thank you for your cooperation. 
 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 

Andrew O’Duden 
Office of the General Counsel 
OPM 
1900 E Street, NW 
Washington, DC  20415-1300 
Andrew.ODuden@opm.gov 
 

 

 



 

 


